A special meeting of the Village of Walton Trustees was held November 22, 2011 at 10:35 a.m. in the Village Hall.  Mayor Meredith started the meeting with the pledge.

Mayor Meredith addressed Sgt. Laauser and the Village Clerk in regards to the request from Melissa Grossmann and having New Vision Students shadow the two departments for two weeks. Without any hesitation both agreed to work with the students. Motion was made by Trustee Bell authorizing New Vision Students to shadow the Village Clerk’s office as well as the Police Department for two weeks. Motion was seconded by Trustee O’Leary passing unanimously.

Trustee O’Leary asked the Clerk how interest rates were looking at this time. At this time the bank no longer does 16 months as they have in the past. Trustees asked if at this time we could gather interest rates from a few other banks as well as National Bank of Delaware County to include Community Bank, Delaware National Bank of Delhi and NBT Bank and report at the next board meeting. 

Code Enforcement Officer Dutcher addressed the board regarding the ongoing situation with Mr. O’Sullivan from 11 Benton Ave.  He stated Mr. O’Sullivan came into the office last week requesting relief of his snow removal charges on his current year tax bill which are still unpaid. The basis for his request was that he was “making an effort” to keep sidewalks clear more than his neighbors. Steve advised when the original notice was sent out it was returned unclaimed. Mr. O’Sullivan has been provided pictures of the violations via another letter and has admitted to receiving them. Trustee O’Leary made a motion stating Mr. O’Sullivan is required to pay his taxes with penalties in full which includes snow charges. Trustee Bell seconded the motion, with all voting in favor.

The floor was opened at this time to residents of Griswold St. in regards to the Park St. project.  Bill Brown assured those in attendance that Griswold St. will not be closed during construction, may have some construction vehicle traffic but stated Lower Bassett Park will be used as a staging area.  Keith Davis asked if property owners were notified of this meeting by mail or just the notice on the radio as there was nobody there. He was informed they were sent letters inviting them to come see the plans and to discuss the project with the board.  Mr. Davis went onto ask the cost of the project and was advised the estimated cost is no to exceed $825 thousand dollars. He then asked if alternatives have been looked at, being advised they had. He then inquired about a secondary wall being put up or the option of having the Town of Walton who builds roads all the time help out instead of bididng the project out. He stated the project needs to be done wisely with alternative costs in mind. He asked if there were any grants available for the project. Mayor Meredith advised he has been researching this option and at this time they are few and far between that the board is currently looking in ALL directions to reduce the cost to Village residents.  He also reminded Mr. Davis that the Village is also receiving some funding from FEMA as the damages continue.

At 10:57 Trustee Reynolds made a motion to enter executive session regarding personnel matters.  Motion was seconded by Trustee Rutherford passing unanimously.

At 11:14 motion was made by Trustee Bell to come out of executive session with Trustee O’Leary seconding. No decisions were made while in executive session.

Motion was made by Trustee Reynolds to have Attorney Merzig do a title search on property to be acquired from an anonymous donor. Motion was seconded by Trustee Rutherford passing unanimously.

Trustee O’Leary mentioned the first flag on the right coming from Stockton Ave. onto the bridge needs to be replaced stating it is worn and has rips. Mayor stated he would get a replacement flag from Mr. Ostrowski.

At 11:32 Trustee O’Leary made a motion to adjourn the meeting with Trustee Reynolds seconding motion and Mayor also voting in favor.

Respectfully submitted,

Melinda S. Westcott

Village Clerk

